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Statement

Holy Thursday
March, 28th 2013

Father Patrick Girouard, stationed in our priory in Langley (BC) since August 2009 announced his immediate 
departure from the Society of Saint Pius X. 

After he had repeatedly and publicly criticized the Superior General of the Society of St. Pius X in word 
and writing he had been appointed to the District Headquarters in St. Césaire. Regretfully he declined this 
appointment.

Father Girouard did not seek clarification and did not voice his worries to his superiors. This should have been 
the first contact to have been made if really he was concerned about the future of the Society. On the contrary he 
defended his private views without any considerations for his superior.  

On this Holy Thursday we recommend all the priests in your prayers.

Father Jürgen Wegner
District Superior


